Government of India
Ministry of Textiles
OFFICE OF THE JUTE COMMISSIONER
CGO Complex, 3" MSO Building, E & F Wings, DF BLOCK,
4™ Floor, Sector-1, Salt Lake City, Kolkata — 700064
No. Jute (Mktg)/112/2016 Dated: 31-01-2017

To
The Director,
All Jute Mills

Sub: Priority in supply of jute bags on a/c of Madhya Pradesh.
Sir,

I This has reference to this office letter of even number dated 17-01-2017 requesting you to
take all possible steps so that the entire indented quantity of 50,400 bales on A/c of Madhya
Pradesh vide PCSO dated 02-01-2017 are supplied by 31-01-2017. In the last B-Twill co-ordination
meeting held on 24-01-2017 in the Ministry of Food, Chairman, IJMA had assured that the entire
quantity of 50,400 bales will be supplied within 31-01-2017.

2. It has been observed that as on 29-01-2017, a total quantity of 28,162 bales have been
inspected and passed and out of that only 7,970 bales have been despatched. The indenting agency
has expressed serious concern over the unsatisfactory supply performance of the jute industry. They
have further stated that if the supply position is not improved drastically, they will approach to the
appropriate authorities for further dilution.

3. You are aware that due to the inability of the jute industry to supply the required quantity of
jute bags in the ongoing Rabi season, a total quantity of 4.75 lakh bales of HDPE/PP bags have
been permitted to be used by the different indenting agencies. We feel that if the supply position
does not improve to the level committed by the industry, further dilution over and above 4.75 lakh

bales may not be ruled out.

4. Under the above circumstances, you are once again requested to improve supply position so
that the entire indented quantity of Madhya Pradesh is despatched by 7™ February, 2017

positively.

3. This issues with the approval of the Jute Commissioner.
Yours faithfully,
(Dipatikar Mahto)
Dy. Jute Commissioner
Copy to :- '

Shri Raghavendra Gupta, Chairman, IJIMA, Kolkata.



